Along Route '66



President: Roger C. Kline, Apt. 14-B, 15 Charles Street, New York, New York 10014 Secretary: Lawrence J. Geiger, 230 Garth Road, Scarsdale, New York 10583 Treasurer: S. Michael Nadel, 185 East 85th Street, New York, New York 10028 Class Agent: William M. Higgins, 540 Carew Tower, Cincinnati, Ohio 45202 Newsletter Editor: David N. Dubrow, 500 Park Avenue, East Orange, New Jersey 07017

<u>Volume VI</u>

Number 2

June 2, 1972

BULLETIN: PRE-REUNION EDITION

Dear '66:

If you have not yet made your reservation for our upcoming reunion, there is still time to do so. The reunion will take place on the weekend of June 16-18. That's only a couple of weeks from now, so get moving. Reunion Chairman Terry Lowd reports that the reservations have been coming in fast and thick in recent weeks. Based on the most recent count (over a week ago), more than two hundred '66s, wives and dates are expected to attend. The list continues to grow daily.

Don't miss this opportunity to visit Hanover, renew old acquaintances and have a good time. In addition to the '66s attending, over 200 '67s and '68s have already signed up.

For those of you who may still be wavering, the schedule for the weekend looks like this:

<u>Friday June 16th</u>

Noon-5 p.m.

6 p.m.

9 p.m.

Registration at Middle Mass.

College sponsored cocktails and dinner at Leverone.

Glee Club concert in Spaulding.

Saturday June 17th

9:30 to 10 a.m.

10:00

10:40

11:00

12:30

6:00

7:30

10:00-2:00

·

Continental breakfast in our tent.
President Kemeny will speak in Spaulding.

Memorial Service in Spaulding.

Discussion of Future Shock with Professor Elliot.

Picnic at Storrs Pond, together with Classes of '67 and '68.

Cocktails on the Inn Lawn - entertainment by the Injunaires.

Dinner at the Hanover Inn.

Band at our Class Tent.

Sunday June 18th

9:00 to 11:00

Brunch in Alumni Hall.

In addition to the scheduled activities listed above, there's going to be plenty of time to have a few beers with old roommate, show your girlfriend or wife, the spot where you used to feed your dinner to the dogs at Thayer and where Tanad's used to be, and to catch a nap in the Tower Room, the 'O2 Room or whatever room you used to sleep in during exams.

-2-

"June"z, L

Nominating Committee Report

MacMillan, Chairman of our Class Nominating Committee, reports the following: "The mittee received 19 cards from classmates expressing a desire to serve on the Class Executive Committee. We have decided to recommend all 19 as members of the Executive Committee, and will present this recommendation for ratification at the Class Reunion. Here are the mominations:

Paul Babcock Richard Blacklow Richard Daly Ed Dailey William Duval Jeffrey Futter Larry Geiger
Doug Greenwood
William Higgins
Roger Kline
Russell Kulp
Stephan Lanfer

Caleb Loring
Terry Lowd
Hector Montroni
Gerald Paul
John Pearson
Allan Ryan
Doug Scarff

I think we have a viable, energetic, and capable group to help guide our class over the next five years."

Most, if not all, of the above-listed nominees will be attending our reunion.

Our next reunion will not be held until 1976. Each of us knows that there are classmates from whom we feel we have already been separated too long. Let's not let four more years go by. Remember, too, that if you don't attend, someone will be disappointed in not seeing you.

Terry has received reservations from men from all over the country; several of our classmates are planning to make the trip to Hanover from the West Coast.

Enclosed is a reservation form. Fill it out and mail it TODAY. If you need accommodations, call the Housing Office in Hanover. The phone number is 603-646-2025. There will be no problem in arranging for rooms.

I hope to see many of you in a couple of weeks.

Yours truly,

D.N.D.

- P.S. If you've already made a reservation, or have now decided to attend the reunion, call a '66 friend right now and suggest that he join you.
- P.P.S. The phone number for emergency calls during the reunion is 603-646-2647.